
American Legion Post 164 

Minutes of Executive Committee Meeting on March 11, 2020 

Meeting called to order by Commander McGuire at 7:00pm,  10 members present. 

Invocation by Post Chaplain 

Minutes of last Executive Committee meeting (2-12-2020) were read. 

Committee Reports: 

Membership – Vice Commander;  Still calling State Post 345 members and our Post 
members to remind them to renew their membership dues for 2020 year.                 
Welcome Packet – Sergeant at Arms;  Not here.                                                                              
Sons of The American Legion;  Not here.                                                                                        
Junior Shooting;  The weapon was shown to Executive Committee members and a 
discussion on sponsorship to obtain funds for additional equipment.                                 
Legion Riders;  A skills riding program was started, will meet this Sunday 11 to 2 at VFW 
parking lot, spectators are welcome.                                                                                            
Finance Officer;  District 22 has money available for our Junior Shooting program.  
Training;  A new schedule was provided, March meeting is Child Welfare Foundation.  
Newsletter; Several members are sending in articles for print, keep them coming.           
Boys State;  Lots of Boys are very interested, about 40 already. A scholarship for Ethan 
Boyd was a motion from Harry Woodstrom, 2nd by Phil Malsbary, motion passed to go 
before our Post Membership at next meeting.                                                                        
Oratorical;  Our Post winner went on to Department of Texas finals and was selected as 2nd 
place finalist.                                                                                                                                            
Graves Registration;  Nothing new to report.                                                                                    
Flag Retirement;  Scheduled for April 11th at  ACE Hardware on Post Oak and Lowes off 
Highway 10.  Will need volunteers.  Honor Guard;  12 Funerals for 208 service hours.                      
Baseball;  Fall is best time to select a team to sponsor with our Post t-shirts. 

Unfinished Business:  A motion was made by Harry Woodstrom to provide a ½ page ad for 
2nd Division program at a cost of $60.00, motion was 2nd by Roy Miller, no discussion, 
motion passed. 

New Business:                                                                                                                                            
April 4th Breakfast with a Veteran                                                                                                       
April 12th 22nd District DEC                                                                                                                   
April 18th 22nd District Convention at Post 521                                                                             
March 15 to 17th Buddy Checks 1 to 3 at West Memorial Clubhouse ?                                 
March 28th Family Freedom Fest at VFW Post 9182                                                                     
April 25th Boys State Orientation at Post 164 (Fire House Building)                                          
March 25th Post 164 Membership Meeting                                                                                    
March 19th Junior Shooting Meeting                                                                                                    
April 8th Executive Committee Meeting                                                                                                                              



Status of Fire House Building                                                                                                                         
April meeting will be election of New Post Officers  

Other Business;                                                                                                                                                
A discussion on a Pot-Luck (crawfish boil) between our Post and the Fire Fighters in our 
new building, as a get to know each other. Maybe on May 9th                                                           
A Wreaths Across America mobile display is available for Katy, TX  in April 20 to 21st, we 
will need a location and volunteers for our information booth. 

If no further business, Post Chaplain will offer a closing prayer. 

Executive Committee Meeting adjourned at  8:15pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

William Kennison                                                                                                        James McGuire    
Adjutant                                                                                                                          Commander 


